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Ashmont Hill Association
Monthly Meeting

Thursday, May 28
7:30 p.m.

60 Alban Street
hosted by 

Gary & Andrea Barsomian-Dietrich
Supper at 7, desserts appreciated

Agenda:
City Councilor Charles Yancey

Patricia Lampron, Henderson K12
Inclusion School

Anthony Stankiewicz, Codman
Square Health Center

Community Calendar
Shakespeare’s Romeo & Juliet

Friday, May 29, 7:30 p.m.; 
Sat, May 30, 2 p.m.

Strand Theatre, Uphams Corner

Free Hatha Yoga
Tuesdays, June 9 - 30,

6:30 - 8 p.m.
Fields Corner Library

Boston City Singers 
“Sing All Together”
Sunday, May 31, 3 p.m.

Strand Theatre, Uphams Corner

Ashmont Hill Book Group
Wednesday, June 3, 7:15 p.m.

42 Ocean Street
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June is Bustin’ Out
Thanks to Bob and Vicki Rugo for

hosting the April meeting and to every-
one who attended. 
The next AHA meeting will be on

Thursday, May 28, at 7:30 p.m., at 60
Alban Street, hosted by Gary and
Andrea Barsomian-Dietrich.  On the
agenda: Charles Yancey, who currently
represents City Council District 4 and
is running for re-election, and Patricia
Lampron, principal of the Henderson
K12 Inclusion School, who will give
an update on the Henderson’s expan-
sion from an elementary school to a
kindergarten-grade 12 school.
Also on the agenda is Anthony

Stankiewicz, Esq., the Chief Advance-
ment Officer/Chief of Staff at the Cod-
man Square Health Center, who will
talk about the Health Center’s plan to
sell the Odwin property at 1943 Dorch-
ester Avenue, opposite the Carruth
building, to one of two developers.
(See page 2 for more information on
this matter.) Come to this meeting to
learn more and express your views.

David Mooney
President, Board of Directors
Ashmont Hill Association

Dorchester Rising Stars  
Ashmont Hill Chamber Music show-

cases two talented young musicians from
Dorchester, Tony Rymer, cello, and
Phuong Nghi Pham, piano, at a benefit
concert on Saturday, June 27, at 5 p.m.
Julie Burros, Arts and Culture Chief for
the City of Boston, and State Senator
Linda Dorcena Forry will be special
guests. The concert and reception follow-
ing will take place at the Carriage House
at 31 Ocean Street, the home of Nancy
Anderson. The concert program includes
works by Bach, Brahms and Prokofiev.
Tony Rymer grew up on Ashmont Hill

and started playing cello at age five.
Phuong Nghi Pham began piano lessons
at age five in Vietnam and moved to the
United States with her parents in 2004.
Both musicians have won numerous
prestigious competitions and scholar-
ships and have performed on NPR’s
“From the Top” as well as with well-
known artists, ensembles and orchestras.
Tony is currently a Master’s student at
the Hanns Eisler Hochschule für Musik
in Berlin. Phuong Nghi attends Amherst
College.
Tickets are $100; proceeds benefit

the programs of Ashmont Hill Cham-
ber Music. Advance ticket purchase is
recommended as seating is limited. To
order tickets or for more information,
go to www.ahchambermusic.org or call
617-680-7542.
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The Ashmont Hill
Association 

was established in 1970. A non-profit 501(c)3 organ-
ization, its mission is to provide a forum to enhance
the quality of life in and around Dorchester’s historic
Ashmont Hill neighborhood by fostering a strong
sense of community among all residents. 

We welcome news items of neighborhood inter-
est, space permitting. Submis sions (no longer than
250 words and including a contact name and phone
number) should be sent to P.O. Box 240217, Dorch-
ester, MA 02124, or left on the Message Line. We
reserve the right to edit submissions for clarity and
length.

Advertising
Classified: $10/insertion for heading
and four lines of copy.
Business ads: $30/insertion or $250
for full year (10 issues).
Leave ad info request on Message Line.

News and advertising deadlines:
June 12
The Outlook is distributed approximately
one week after each deadline.
The Ashmont Hill Association neither endorses
nor warrants the products or services of
Ashmont Outlook advertisers.

AHA Board of Directors
2014 - 2015
David Mooney, President
Vicki Rugo, Vice President 
Lianne Ames, Clerk 
Charlie Holmes, Treasurer
Pat Burson, At-large

Outlook staff
Lianne Ames, layout/production
Vicki Rugo, writer/editor
Andrea Barsomian-Dietrich, webmaster

Ashmont Hill Association
P.O. Box 240217
Dorchester, MA 02124

Message Line: 617-822-8178
Email: info@ashmonthill.org
www.ashmonthill.org
AHA is grateful to the Codman Square
Health Center for providing the Message
Line.

To subscribe to the Ashmont Hill list-
serve, send email request with your full
name and street address to 
ashmonthillmoderator@yahoo.com

rental housing as well as commercial/
retail/restaurant space in and around the
historic electric substation in Roslindale
Village. Info: www .peregrinegrp.com.
Anthony Stankiewicz, Esq., Chief

Advancement Officer and Chief of Staff
for the Health Center, will speak at the
May 28 AHA monthly meeting to
explain the Health Center’s process and
hear neighbors’ views on the two pro-
posals. This is a follow-up to a May 12
community meeting on the proposals at
Epiphany School, to provide further
opportunity for neighbors to learn about
the proposals and offer their input. Com-
ments should be submitted to Mr.
Stankiewicz at anthony.stankiewicz
@codman.org or by mail to him at the
Codman Square Health Center, 637
Washington Street, Dorchester, MA
02124. NOTE: The deadline for sub-
mitting comments is Sunday, June 7.

April Meeting Notes
C-11 Community Service Officer

Mike Keaney reported a quiet month
except for several recent robberies and
car break-ins. C-11’s farmily-oriented
Bike Rodeo is Saturday, June 20, 10
a.m. - 1 p.m. at Florian Hall on Hallet
Street, with a free bike raffle, free bike
helmets, food, and more.
Marva Serotkin, executive director of

The Boston Home, described the Har-
mon Apartments (named in honor of
the Home’s founder) that TBH propos-
es to build to serve people with neuro-
logical diseases such as MS who are
able to live independently with support
and accessibly-designed housing. Of
the 39 units, six would be market-rate
rentals, the rest would be affordable
rentals. TBH would like to make all
units available to people with disabili-
ties; the realistic goal is 70%. Financ-
ing would be through tax-credits and
other public funding sources. Set into
the sloped site, the building would be
four stories fronting directly on Dorch-
ester Avenue, and three stories towards
Range Road. Mature trees would be
retained and supplemented to provide a 

Like us on Facebook

CSHC Weighing
Developers’ Plans for
Odwin Property
Several years ago the Codman

Square Health Center purchased the
former Odwin Learning Center at 1943
Dorchester Avenue, across from the
Carruth building, for some of its pro-
grams. They have decided to put the
property on the market instead. After
receiving expressions of interest from
some 30 parties, they have narrowed
down the list of potential buyers/devel-
opers to two. The Health Center leader-
ship is interested in receiving commu-
nity input regarding these two
proposals prior to making a decision.
The two developers are 1) a joint ven-
ture of the Codman Square Neighbor-
hood Development Corporation and
VietAID, and 2) the Peregrine Group
LLC. 
The CSNDC/VietAID proposal is for

35-40 affordable rental units for low-
and moderate-income households in a
five-story building, with retail space at
street level. Construction would be
financed through government funding
sources. Both non-profit organizations
have experience developing affordable
housing in Dorchester; CSNDC has
developed some 1,300 apartments
mainly around Codman Square, and is
currently in the running for several
other projects, while VietAID has been
the developer for several projects in
Fields Corner and elsewhere. Both
organizations provide social services
and other services as well.  Info:
www.csndc.com and www.vietaid.org.
The Peregrine Group proposal is for

35-40 rental units at moderate market-
rate rents, aimed at young profession-
als and empty-nesters; 15 percent of
the units would have affordable rents
as required by law. Their building
would also be five stories with retail
space at street level. The project would
be privately financed through bank
resources and private investors. Based
in Rhode Island, Peregrine has devel-
oped a number of residential projects
and is currently creating market-rate

(continued on page 3)
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About the
Neighborhood

36th Annual Yard Sale
Report
Yard Sale impresario Joe Gildea

reports that there were 58 selling loca-
tions with a total of 74 participants in this
year’s sale. After expenses are covered,
$479.72 will be added to AHA’s treasury.
A million thank-yous to Joe for putting
together this very successful event!

Boston City Singers News
Dorchester’s own Boston City

Singers are among the finalists on
WGBH’s “Sing That Thing!” series that
showcases amateur singing groups in
Greater Boston. Watch the season finale
on Channel 2 on Friday, May 22, at 8
p.m., to learn the results. BCS also
presents “Singing All Together!” featur-
ing 200+ young singers ages 4-18 on
Sunday, May 31, 3 p.m., at the Strand
Theatre in Uphams Corner. Donations
will support the scholarship fund.

Ashmont Hill Book Group
Book Group’s next meeting is on

Wednesday, June 3, 7:15 p.m., at 42
Ocean Street, hosted by Vicki Rugo.
The book for June is Julia Child: A
Life, by Laura Shapiro. Book Group
meets the first month of the month
except in August; all are welcome.
Info: klil@hotmail.com or call the
Message Line.

Farmers’ Markets Ready to
Sprout
The Codman Square Farmers’ Mar-

ket opens on Saturday, June 20, from
10 a.m. to 3 p.m., at Codman Com-
mons, and runs weekly through Octo-
ber 24. Silverbook Farm is offering
full, half, and quarter Farm Shares; by
purchasing a share, you will be sup-
porting local agriculture and will have
the first pick of their produce delivered
right to Codman Square. Go to

www.farmigo.com/join/silverbookfarm/
summer2015 for details. Info: codman-
squaremarket@gmail.com or 617-407-
5347.
The Ashmont/Peabody Square Farm-

ers’ Market opens on Friday, June 26, 
3 - 7 p.m., on Ashmont Station Plaza,
and runs weekly through October 16.
Most of last year’s vendors are return-
ing, plus some exciting newcomers, to
offer a wide selection of locally grown
fruits and vegetables and more. Info:
office@smams.org or 617-825-3846.

Epiphany School Update
As neighbors learned at the April

AHA meeting, Epiphany School plans
to build an early learning center and
graduate support space on the grounds
of the former Industrial School for
Girls on Centre Street and to renovate
the 1859 school building for faculty
housing. Construction is expected to
start in the spring of 2016, with com-
pletion a year later. Anyone interested
in an update on the project is invited to
the home of Catherine Bell and Maddie
Ribble, 233 Centre Street, on Saturday,
June 6 at 2 p.m., where Epiphany’s
architect will be available to answer
questions. Comments may be sent to

Head of School John Finley, 617-326-
0425 x206 or jfinley@epiphanyschool
.com.

)

(continued on page 4)

April Meeting Notes
Continued from page 2

buffer to nearby homes. The project is in
the BRA review stage; BRA and zoning
approval will be required. Go to www
.thebostonhome.org for project details.
Submit comments to John.Campbell
@boston.gov and mserotkin@theboston
home.org. The official BRA comment
period ends June 1.
Andrea Campbell, candidate for

Boston City Council District 4, which
includes Ashmont Hill, discussed her
candidacy. She was inspired to serve
by her difficult childhood and the
death of her twin brother, who had a
long criminal record but died of natural
causes several years ago; she wondered
how two people with the same early
experiences could take such different
paths. Andrea graduated from Boston
Latin School, Princeton University, and
UCLA law school; after returning to
Boston she worked for the Metropoli-
can Area Planning Council and the
Patrick administration. She has done a 

AHA Clean-up
Thanks to all the neighbors who participated in the annual clean-up and photo!



4                                                                                                          Ashmont Outlook • June 2015

The way city living should be

donald e. vaughan

Representing Individuals and Businesses

617.345.3237
dvaughan@burnslev.com

burnslev.com

Community Calendar
Continued from page 1

Dorchester Day Parade
Sunday, June 7

Codman Square 
Farmers’ Market

Opens Saturday, June 20, 
10 a.m. - 3 p.m.

thru October 24
Codman Commons

AHA Monthly Meeting
Thursday, June 25, 7:30 p.m.

Location TBA

Ashmont/Peabody Square
Farmers’ Market

Opens Friday, June 26, 3 - 7 p.m.
thru October 16

Ashmont Station Plaza

“Dorchester 
Rising Stars” Concert

Saturday, June 27, 5 p.m.
31 Ocean Street

ZALKIND DUNCAN & BERNSTEIN LLP
(617) 742-6020
www.zalkindlaw.com 

David Duncan
ATTORNEY AT LAW

Criminal defense, employment, personal injury, domestic 
relations, student rights and other academic cases.

Partners In Community Banking

Dianne McBride 
Branch Manager

489 Gallivan Blvd., Dorchester, MA
(857) 524 -1026

www.mtwashingtonbank.com

Member FDIC Member DIF

Sodales nunc suscipit sit 
Fringilla Viver aliquet 
i n t e g e r, i n t e r d u m 
consectetuer pede.

123-456-7890

Sodales nunc suscipit sit 
Fringilla Viver aliquet 
i n t e g e r, i n t e r d u m 
c  

    
   
  

 

wag. play. love.

Dog Grooming
DIY wash 

All natural foods 
Dog walking

1720 Dorchester Avenue
617­514­6745

www.themoderndogboston.com
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Help keep our 
neighborhood safe:
Porch lights on from

dusk to dawn

T

April Meeting Notes
Continued from page 2

five-month listening series with voters
in the district; she has learned that peo-
ple want safe, walkable communities
and green spaces, want to be listened to
and involved, and want to know their
neighbors. She wants to build partner-
ships to bring in services; she says she
will work hard for the community,
attend meetings, and be available and
responsive. District 4 covers a large
area, encompassing most of Ward 17
plus two small sections of Jamaica
Plain and Roslindale.
Meghan Overton is resigning as

executive director of St. Mark’s Area
Main Street to take a planning position
in Colorado, effective in mid-May. An
interim director has been identified and
a formal search is underway. 

— Lianne Ames, notetaker

AFTER SCHOOL MUSIC PROGRAMS
DORCHESTER and JAMAICA PLAIN for Age 4 - 12th Grade

CALL TODAY FOR PROGRAMS STARTING IN SEPTEMBER 
(617) 825-0674 

Or register online - http://bostoncitysingers.org/join-us.html

WWW.BOSTONCITYSINGERS.ORG  |  FACEBOOK: BOSTCITYSINGERS  


